PROPOSED TEA GARDEN 

SUPPORT STATEMENT 1.
TEMPORARY CHANGE OF USE OF PRIVATE GARDEN AND RETENTION OF FAMILY SHEPHERDS HUT TO FORM TEA GARDEN AND SERVERY

(DURATION - 2 YEARS)
OVERVIEW

In recent years and particularly post pandemic, there is a growing desire to escape from towns and cities to explore and appreciate undiscovered countryside. Whilst  rural environments have become of greater importance than ever for positive well being, paradoxically at this time of greatest need sadly there are fewer places than ever to visit. 

Ollerton is a North Shropshire village bounded by Childs Ercall, Eaton-upon-Tern, Stoke-upon-Tern and Peplow. The notable increase in visitors and cyclists to the area was the inspiration to turn part of the private grounds of Ollerton House and the family shepherds hut into a Traditional Tea Garden and Servery. 

Open from April to September, at weekends and occasional Wednesdays, The proposed Tea Garden would offer freshly prepared speciality teas, espresso coffees and chilled refreshments together with home made cakes and light bites served from the traditional style shepherds hut, nestled in an established secluded gardens of a country house with views over the Wrekin. 

It is planned that the proposed Tea Garden will be of particular interest to cyclists, walkers, holiday makers and locals.     

Cyclists

Ollerton is highly popular with cyclists and it is listed on a number of strategic local and national cycle routes, particularly the much hailed CycleUK Land's End to John O'Groats, LEJOG national challenge, which many thousands of people take on each year. It is intended that the majority of customers will be cyclists and there has been much interest and from cycling clubs to introduce refreshment stop facilities on this popular route.  
Walkers 

There are 35 Walking Groups registered on Walking England in Shropshire, The Ollerton locality enjoys numerous public footpaths and lanes which meander through the countryside, whilst the gentle terrain of this area encourages walkers of all ages. The proposed Tea Garden will be of great interest to walking and rambling groups.

Holiday Makers 

As the tourism sector begins to grow again, many visitors are now heading back to the wealth of local vernacular holiday accommodation in Ollerton and the wider locality.  The proposed Tea Garden is widely supported by property owners and would provide an attractive quintessential country experience, that would compliment the local tourism sector as independent rural enterprise.  

Local Community

The prospect of the proposed Tea garden has been welcomed by neighbours and the wider locality. It is seen as a new and welcome community facility which will be enjoyed by neighbours, their families and friends. 
